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Grand Knight Rolando Arenz (562)708-0258 
 rollya@verizon.net  

Chaplain Fr. Binh Nguyen 826-0760 
 frbinh@sticypress.org 

Deputy Grand Knight George Del Hierro 821-1247 
 georgedelhierro@yahoo.com 
Chancellor Christopher Nsor 994-1985(H) 393-9796(C) 
 asukokim@ca.rr.com 

Warden James Bowler 952-3809(H) 803-6119(C) 
 James.bowler@yahoo.com 

Recorder  Frank Faecke 952-2420(H) 768-2757(C) 
 Faj8930@sbcglobal.net 
Financial Secretary Michael Mercer 821-4276 
 Mmercer38@gmail.com 

Treasurer Richard Tkach 829-7289 
 Tkman9291@aol.com  

Advocate Donald Gargiulo PGK (562)431-8488 
 dgargiulo@socal.rr.com 

Inside Guard John A. Oliver 209-3181(C)   

Outside Guard Dante Garcia 797-8593 
 Gdante1200@gmail.com 

1Year Trustee William J. Serb III PGK* 826-6029 
 Serbthe3rd@att.net 

2 year Trustee Ken Peterson PGK* 527-2671(H) 815-3794(C) 

 kandkpete@att.net 

3Year Trustee Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN, PDD, DM* 816-5037 
 Bvl7cpo@gmail.com 

Lecturer Irvin Cuevas (562)594-8081(H) (310)480-8281(C) 
 irvcuevas@gmail.com  

Insurance Advisor Joe Karlowitsch (562)243-8022(W) (562)825-9500(C) 

 Joe.karlowitsch@kofc.org 

District Deputy Dan Kane DD#112 (206)950-3570 
  

* Note*  

These Knights are designated as Alternate Delegates, their duty is to fill in for the 

GK or DGK when they are unable to carry out their duties such as attending 

meeting.    

 
 



 

 

 
 

 

Lloyd McPherson     José Perez      Henry Negrete      
S 

 
 

 

 

 

Fred Navarro     Carlos Chavez PGK     Al Castellano (cancer)      

Lloyd Duronslet PGK (kidney dialysis three times per week)     Jim Chavez 

Robert Escobar (recovering from heart attack)     Louie Chavez 

John Oliver 
 

Steve Gallagher (cancer) – Dave Gallagher’s Brother 

Neil De Los Reyes (Navy Boot Camp) – Roselito De Los Reyes’ Son 

Jim &Mimi DeRosa‘s Grandson – Jim & Anita Bowler’s Friends 

Theresa Chavez – Louie Chavez’ Wife     Therese Connell (cancer) – Kevin Connell’s Sister 

Lumas Gougis, David G, Jill Duronslet (breast cancer), Byron Hithe, Shryl Pringle 

Aurelia Hains, Gary Woods, Vernon Woods - Lloyd Duronslet PGK’s Family & Friends 

Antonia Rodriguez – Jorge Rodriguez’ Mom 

Rose – Carlos Chavez PGK’s Wife     Barbra – Jim Chavez’ Wife 

John Williams (surgery) – Daniel’s Friend      Homebound of St. Irenaeus 

Hugh Dunaway (cancer) – Neomi Serb’s Brother-in-Law 

Dennis Sill (cancer) – Neomi Serb’s Bother-in-Law     Sister Angela (healing) 

Jim Foltz – Mike Mercer’s Brother-in-Law      Linda Haln (recovering from Surgery) 

Roselito De Los Reyes’ Parents (illness) 

 

    James Abear 3/1     Del Davis 3/5     Richard Higgins 3/20 

    Derek P. Duronslet 3/21     Ray Richmond 3/21 Bill Carroll 3/25 

    Robert Oftana 3/26     Jesus Manansala 3/28 Brian Nguyen 3/29 

    Neil De Los Reyes 3/30  Dr. Quirino Diacajo 3/30 

 

   Sick & Distressed 



 

 

 

  

Brother Knights, 

  

 We are now in our Lenten Season. The special time of prayer, fasting, almsgiving, penance, 

sacrifice and good work. Many give up something they like, meat, chocolate, beer for Lent. But 

rather than giving up something, pick up a task to strengthen your faith, like praying the rosary or the 

divine mercy chaplet every day for 40 days, attend the daily mass, spend an hour with the Holy 

Eucharist every Friday.  

 February was another busy month for our council. The Novena for Life Rosary Concert was 

well attended. Thank you to the Right to Life Ministry. Our ladies enjoyed another Ladies Night at 

the Rib Trader Bar & Grill with Merlin Magic Show. Thank you, George Del Hierro, for organizing 

this event. 

 We will be again serving Fish Fry during the Friday’s of Lent. Your council will need you 

help serving our parish and community with the Fish Fry Dinner. We also need your help in selling 

raffle tickets for a one-week vacation to Maui. You will be receiving 2 books of raffle tickets. Please 

try to sell all of them as this is our major fund raiser to help us in all our charities. 

 Congratulations to our new 3rd Degree members Luke Farnell, Cesar Moreno and Daniel 

Rozak. They completed their Knighthood Degree Sunday, February 24, 2019 at the Fr. Kass Council 

Hall. Welcome Fr. Peter Lavin, AM, our new Brother Knight. He completed his Admission (1st) 

Degree, Wednesday, February 27, 2019 at St. Cecilia Parish. 

 In a few months our nomination committee will be selecting new officers for the next 

Fraternal Year 2019-2020. During our business meeting in January, we discussed all the officers and 

committee chairman position and their responsibilities. If you need to know more about the position, 

talk to me, consider being a leader and a mover to our fraternal organization. Accept the challenge. 

                    “Fear Not”, For Nothing Is Impossible With God 

 God Bless Us All, 

Grand Knight 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

February Meeting 

                          $80.00 

Joe Cholewinski 

 

March Meeting = $90.00 

  

          March Meeting = $90.00 

 



 

 

 

 

                          A Few Fun Facts 
 

1. There are no female Leprechauns (sorry ladies) 

2. Leprechauns earned their gold working hard at night mending shoes which is why 

they guarded their pots of gold so vigorously.  

3. The longest St Patrick’s Day parade is in New York first started in 1762. 

4. The shortest St Patrick’s Day parade is in Hot Springs Arkansas and runs 98 feet. 

Before that the title was held in The Irish village of Dripsey and ran for 26yds 

between two pubs. 

5. Your odds of finding a 4 leaf clover are 1 in 10,000. Good Luck 

6. St Patrick wore light blue. The color green for Saint Patrick’s Day celebrations came 

along later and the source is one of those Irish legends.  

 

  

                                                  

                                                     Saint Patrick 

 

Saint Patrick was born Maewyn Succat in 385AD. He was born to Roman parents 

and changed his name to Patricius after becoming a priest. He was known as “The Apostle 

of Ireland.” After being abducted at the age of 16 and used as a slave for 12 years on a 

ship, at the age of 22 he escaped and made his way to a monastery in England where he 

spent the next 12 years of his life. He is known as the primary patron Saint of Ireland. 

 

According to legend Saint Patrick used the shamrock as a metaphor for teaching the 

Holy Trinity to them and brought Christianity to Ireland. He died in County Down March 

17th 461AD. County Down is one of six counties that form Northern Ireland. 

 

  
        NSS 

 

 

 



 

 

 

  

                           

Brother Knights, 

 

 It seems each month just goes faster and faster. The month of February flew by with the 

Knights participating in many council activities.  

 

 The most important day of the month of March is the 6th, Ash Wednesday. The season of 

Lent is a Catholic liturgical season consisting of forty days of fasting, prayer and penitence. What are 

you doing for Lent? Throughout our history, Christians have found prayer, fasting and almsgiving to 

be an important part of repentance and renewal. Many Catholics add something during Lent rather 

than giving up something, either to address personal habits that need to be worked on or to add some 

outreach to others in need. It is not necessary to give up something but it would be a tragedy to do 

nothing.  

 

 Donate some of your time to your Knights of Columbus Council, especially in March which 

Will be a very busy month. 

 

March 2, 3, 9, 10, 16, 17, 23, 24, 30, 31, and April 6, 7: Sell raffle tickets to the trip to beautiful 

Hawaii after every mass at the patio.  This only takes 10 to 15 minutes after mass. 

March 5 Fat Tuesday:  We will be serving breakfast to the students and faculty of St Irenaeus 

School.  Please meet in the kitchen at 5:30 AM. 

March 6 Wednesday: Officers Meeting, 7:00 PM, room 6. Everybody is welcome. 

March 8, 15, 22, 29, April 5 (open) April 12:  Fish Fry, meet in the kitchen at 3:30 PM. 

March 20 Wednesday: Regular Business Meeting, doors open at 6:30 PM, Meeting starts at 7:30 PM 

in the ED Building. 

March 30 Saturday: 2nd Harvest Bagging 8:30 AM to 11:30 AM, Marine Way, Irvine Ca 92618 

 
May God Bless  

George del Hierro 

 

 

Deputy Grand Knight    

 

Faith 
Family 

Community 
Life 

 
 



 

 

 

 

Dear Brother Knights, 

  
 The Brother whose name was pulled for the “Good of the Order” drawing at our February 

meeting wasn’t present to claim $80.00.  The March drawing will be for $90.00, and winner must 

be present to win.  Be there! 

 

 I want to remind everyone that our first Lenten Fish Fry will be on March 8th and continuing 

on March 15th, March 22nd, March 29th, and ending on April 12th.  I hope to see you all there, either 

working behind the scenes and or treating your family and friends to dinner. 

  

 Our Raffle this year is for a Week in Maui from June 22nd to June 29th. The big drawing will 

be at the conclusion on April 12th.  There will also be drawings at the 1st 4 dinners for other prizes.  

As our Worthy Grand Knight noted, this is a major part of our fundraising this year and full Council 

participation is needed.  We need everyone to buy or sell 2 books of Raffle Tickets in order to raise 

the funds needed to support all our charities. 

 

 Over 100 Brothers are now 90 days delinquent in paying 2019 Council dues.  Please get 

them paid ASAP. If you are having financial difficulty paying your dues, please contact me as we 

now have a fund to assist Brothers in need.  My phone number is in the front of this bulletin, or you 

can email me with your information. If your payments have not been received by the March meeting, 

you will not be able to participate in any Knights of Columbus functions until payment has been 

made. 

 

 I hope to see all of you at the monthly Business Meeting on March 20th, and at all of the 

remaining Fish Fries. 

 
 

 
Vivat Jesus ! 

 
Financial Secretary 
mmercer38@gmail.co 

 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Abortion Site’s in Long Beach & Orange (One Hour at Site) 

For Trips to Abortion Sites During the Week 

Contact Ray Richmond 714-827-4206 



 

 

 
  

 
 

 

5th PANCAKE BREAKFAST – For School – Church Hall 7:00am 

6th “ASH WEDNESDAY” 

6th OFFICER MEETING – Rm 6 7:00pm 

8th FISH FRY – Church Hall 3:00pm Set-Up / 5:00pm Serving 

10th DAYLIGHT SAVING TIME BEGINS 

12th 4th DEGREE MEETING 7:30pm 

13th ADORATION 

15th  H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 7:30am 

15th FISH FRY – Church Hall 3:00pm Set-Up / 5:00pm Serving 

16th PRESENTATION SISTERS – Dinner / Show 6:30pm 

17th “ST. PATRICK’S DAY” 

20th BUSINESS MEETING – Rm 6 7:30pm 

22nd FISH FRY – Church Hall 3:00pm Set-Up / 5:00pm Serving 

28th CHAPTER MEETING 7:30pm 

29th FISH FRY – Church Hall 3:00pm Set-Up / 5:00pm Serving 

30th FOOD BAGGING (For Harvest Food Bank) 8:30am 

31st CORPORATE COMMUNION 8:00am Mass 

3rd OFFICER MEETING – Rm 6 7:00pm 

9th 4th DEGREE MEETING 7:30pm 

12th FISH FRY – Church Hall 3:00pm Set-Up / 5:00pm Serving 

13th ADORATION 

14th “PALM SUNDAY” 

17th BUSINESS MEETING – Ed Building 7:30pm 

19th “GOOD FRIDAY” 

19th  H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 7:30am 

21st “EASTER SUNDAY” 

25th CHAPTER MEETING 7:30pm 

27th DAY OF SHARING 9:00am 

 

 

 

These monthly bulletins are also available on-line and frequently it will have pictures of our 

various activities included in those issues. To access go to: 

 http://www.kofc8599.org  

 Click on: Newsletter  

http://www.kofc8599.org/


 

 

               

 

Brother Knights, 

Faith in Action 
Last month I gave an overview of “Faith in Action” program categories (Faith, Family, Community 

and Culture of life). The Supreme Council has recommended some programs that will help our 

Council  implement the Faith in Action. Implementing these programs will not only make a council 

active and earn credits for gaining Columbian Award but help it meet the needs of the parish and 

community. Remember the goal is also to draw fellow knights closer to their faith and develop 

stronger relationship with God, Jesus Christ, and one another.  
Below are some of the programs recommended by the Supreme Council: 

Faith Community 
1. RSVP 
2. Marian Icon Prayer Program 
3. Building the Domestic Church Kiosk 
4. Rosary Program 
5. Spiritual Reflection Program 
6. Holy Hour 
7. Sacramental Gift 

        1. Coats for Kids 
        2. Global Wheelchair Mission 
        3. Habitat for Humanity 
        4. Disaster Preparedness 
        5. Free Throw Championship 
        6. Catholic Citizenship Essay Contest 
        7. Soccer Challenge 
        8. Helping Hands 
 

Family Culture of Life 
1. Food for Families 
2. Family of  the month/year 
3. Keep Christ in Christmas 
4. Family Fully Alive 
5. Family Week 
6. Consecration to the Holy Family 
7. Family Prayer Night  
8. Good Friday Family Promotion 

1. Marches for life 
2. Special Olympics 
3. Ultrasound Program 
4. Christian Refugee Relief 
5. Silver Rose 
6. Mass for People with Special needs 
7. Pregnancy Center Support 
8. Novena for Life 

 

As brother Knights, we should get involved and remain committed in order for these programs 

to be functional in our 

council. 

 
.Remain Blessed,  

Chris Nsor 

 

 

We support them financially as well as in our Prayers 

 



 

 

                                   

                                                                           

    DELICIOUS SLEEP 

By 

Frank Faecke 

  

In rush my good thoughts, blessings of the day, 

accompanied by worries, almost as soon as I hit the hay. 

I desire not fake news, political dirt, 

not worth recalling, not even a squirt! 

As I ponder real folks doing what’s right, 

it soothes my heart and slows down its flight. 

With eyes shut tight and my mind finally calm, 

I drift into deep sleep to receive its balm. 

  

In the morn as my body comes back to life, 

my senses feel sharpened like the edge of  a knife. 

I whisper a prayer to my Creator above, 

who’s ever vigilant, present, and perhaps shaped like a dove. 

I hear and smell fresh coffee dripping, 

the gift of caffeine soon I’ll be sipping. 

I push aside my comfortable bedding, 

no more to shelter me from where I’m heading. 

Finally stirring from my delicious sleep, 

I give thanks for the healing my soul hopes to keep. 

      Love and prayers, 

 

 

Frank J. Faecke, Recorder 

 

  

          (Continued from Page 13) 

 

 Cline said she did not initially share with her colleagues that she was pregnant because “they 

would celebrate the death of my baby.” 

 

 She later canceled her abortion. There was no counseling to help Cline work through her 

decision to keep the child and the guilt she might carry from scheduling an abortion, Cline said. 

Her son is now 19 years. † 



 

         

My Brother Knights, 

 

 Our council gained another new member, so welcome Brother Cesar Moreno and say hello 

to him at our meeting. He took his 1st degree on Monday, January 21st at Fr Kass Council and then 

took his 2nd degree on Sunday, January 27th, also at Fr Kass Council. 

 

 Once again, we are moving into another busy year. We prepare for Lent and the Easter 

season. One of the thing we have to do is talk to those men in RCIA in joining. We have much work 

ahead of us that is needed to reach our membership number. The Lenten Fish Fry is one place to 

start, but beside that, asking that friend, brother, father and that man you see at mass that is not a 

Brother Knight. So let's not do-it-alone again this year, get that brother that you recruited to help 

you. He may know that man that you have not asked to join. Everyone needs helpers, and sooner 

than you think. So act now and ask or he'll never join. 

 

Fraternally 

 

 

Bobby Velasquez, PGK, PFN, PDD, DM 

Membership Director 

 

 

Bob Marsh     Brian Costa     Cesar Moreno 

Daniel Rozak     George Hierro     Rolly Arenz GK 

Jorge Rodriguez     Mike Mercer     Jim Bowler 

Kevin Connell     Dave Gallager     Louis Bloch 

Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN,PDD, DM     Loc Le 

Frank Faecke     Mario Santos     Donald Gargiulo PGK 

Tyrone Nemshick     Walter Munoz     Bill Serb III PGK 

David Hallum     Rick Tkach     Donald Chavez 

Lloyd Ferry     Roselito De Los Reyes      



 

 

                Interview With A Former Planned Parenthood Employee 

                                     [Article from “The Daily Caller News Foundation] 
 
 Health educator Monica Cline began work as an HIV/AIDS educator in 1996 in east Austin. 

She served as the Title X training manager for Texas and New Mexico for nearly 10 years, training 

Planned Parenthood and other Title X clinics on grants, key concepts, clinic efficiency and 

counseling skills. 
  

 Title X is a federal grant program that provides individuals with comprehensive family 

planning and related preventive health services. 
 

 “They [Planned Parenthood workers] do not see our children as human anymore. They just 

see them as these animals with unquenchable sexual drive,” Cline told TheDCNF. “They are not 

there to protect the girls whatsoever.” 
 

 Planned Parenthood trained Cline to teach at sexual health conferences hosted by the 

organization. She stopped working for the abortion group in 2009. 
 

 Cline said her supervisors told her to advise women to choose abortion if they came to the 

clinic pregnant. They shared stories of minors arriving with inanimate objects inside of them and 

older men who weren’t their fathers. 
 

 After Cline asked the director of education how to stop the events described, she said she 

was told, “No, we’re not going to stop them. We’re not about abstaining or avoiding those risk[y] 

behaviors. We’re just going to get them condoms and provide abortions.” 
 

 “Best to leave parents out of it. Once parents are involved, they will get angry, and that 

keeps them [girls] from coming back to Planned Parenthood,” Cline said supervisors told her. 
 

 Medical professionals are required to report sexual abuse of a minor, including trafficking 

and sexual conduct that harms a child’s physical or mental health, according to Texas law, the Rape, 

Abuse & Incest National Network’s website states. Failure to report or “make a reasonable effort to 

prevent sexual conduct harmful to a child” is a Class A misdemeanor punishable by fines up 

to $4,000 and a year behind bars. 
 

 Planned Parenthood molded Cline to believe what they espoused, she told TheDCNF. She 

began to realize she needed to leave the organization after teaching at a sex education conference in 

Waco, Texas. She left the training uncomfortable with what had occurred. 
 

 “We were bombarding innocent girls with videos of sexual encounters and disease. I left 

there so angry that I took part in educating those girls that way,” Cline said. “I swore I would never 

teach that again … I needed to get out.” Girls as young as 11 were in attendance, Cline told 

TheDCNF. Cline unexpectedly became pregnant during her time with Planned Parenthood. 

She scheduled an abortion when she was eight weeks pregnant. The clinic didn’t schedule an 

abortion until she would have been 14 weeks pregnant, she said. “They like to do that because it’s 

more money,” she said. 
 

(Continued on Page 11) 

https://www.hhs.gov/opa/title-x-family-planning/about-title-x-grants/index.html
https://apps.rainn.org/policy/policy-state-laws.cfm?state=Texas&group=4


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Compton Taylor – Louis Fezza – Ted Sacks – Paul Schuster – Michael Bankers  

Gordon Johnson  – Robert Megill – Carlos Chavez – Bobby Velasquez – LaVerne Schuster 

Conrado Sevilla – Earl Smith - Carl Cholewinski – Mark Magyar – Jesse Torres – Thomas 

Nagle Ira Pringle – Don Nadeau - Joseph Lodding – Donald Gargiulo – Kenneth Peterson 

Lloyd Duronslet – William J. Serb III – Peter A. Morales – Virgil Smith 
 



 

 

  

                                            
 

 

Program Director Jorge Rodriguez (562)865-7090   
 

Church Activities Director Frank Faecke 952-2420 

   Vocations chairman Vacant   

   Spiritual Retreats & Devotions Chairman Fred Navarro 761-8617  

   Sick & Distressed Frank Faecke 952-2420 

  Bereavement Liaison Frank Faecke 952-2420 
   Justice and Peace Chairman Frank Faecke 952-2420 
Community Activities Director George Del Hierro 821-1247  

   Pro-Life Chairman Ray Richmond 827-4206   

   Blood Drive Chairman Rolando Arenz (562)924-5335  

   Health Services Chairman Dr. Modesto Paredes 248-9183 

   Mother’s Day Flower Sales   

   Vehicle Donation Chairman Frank Faecke 952-2420 

Council Activities Director Jorge Rodriguez (562)865-7090   

   Pancake Breakfast Chairman James Bowler 952-3809 

   ID Chairman Richard Tkach 829-7289 

   Special Olympics Chairman Richard Tkach 826-7289 

   Ride Share Chairman José Perez 826-3844 

   Wheel Chair Chairman TBA  

   Meeting Social Chairman Kenneth Peterson PGK 527-2671(H) 815-3794(C) 

   Recognition Chairman Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN, PDD,DM 761-5731 

   Phone Committee Chairman   

 Family Activities Director George Del Hierro 821-1247 

  Activity Form Coordinator Richard Tkach 829-7289 
   Family Night Chairman Jorge Rodriguez (562)865-7090(H) (562)522-8342(C) 

   Valentine Ladies Night George Del Hierro 821-1247 

   Christmas Party Chairman George Del Hierro 821-1247  

   Council Annual Picnic Chairman Jorge Rodriguez (562)865-7090(H) (562)522-8342(C) 

   Trick or Treat Activity Chairman Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN, PDD, DM 761-5731 

 Youth Activities Director Rolando Arenz (562) 924-5335 

   Free-Throw Contest Chairman Rolando Arenz (562) 924-5335 

   Essay & Poster Contest Chairman David Hallum (562) 235-3588 

   Cub & Boy Scout Chairman Rolando Arenz (562) 924-5335 

Membership Director Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN, PDD, DM 816-5037 

   Recruitment Drive Coordinator Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN, PDD, DM 816-5037 

   Retention Chairman Christopher Travers (562) 926-7510  

Bulletin Editor William J. Serb III PGK 826-6029 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


